
 

 

REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, JUNE 21, 2016 

5:30 P.M. 

 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Anthony R. Fanucci. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilwoman Maritza Gonzalez  

Councilman John A. Procopio (arrived at 5:35 p.m.) 

Councilman Paul F. Spinelli 

President Anthony R. Fanucci 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Greg Gallo, Business Administrator staff 

 

 President Fanucci led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 15, 2015 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Fanucci asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 There was no public comment. 

 

 The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

 The Clerk stated that a liquor license transfer resolution may be added 

 

 Solicitor Tonetta advised that an ordinance may be added for a first reading. 

 

 Councilwoman Calakos announced that The Spot will be having an open house this Friday.  She 

reported that a recent battle of the bands competition involved six bands, and was very good.  Also, the Landis 

Avenue Cruise was also a great downtown event.  President Fanucci commented that more trash receptacles are 

needed for downtown events. 

  

 Councilman Spinelli stated that the Perfect Game baseball tournaments are bringing a lot of people to 

Vineland, with positive local business impacts.  On the negative side, the fields are taking a beating.  He also 

noted a dilapidated building on the Elwyn grounds that needs attention. 

 

 Councilwoman Gonzalez reported that she is working on obtaining the names of the honorees for the 

upcoming Puerto Rican Festival so Council can adopt a commending resolution. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Spinelli, and seconded by Councilman Procopio, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilwoman Calakos 

      Councilwoman Gonzalez 

      Councilman Procopio 

       Councilman Spinelli 

       President Fanucci 

 

 

 

 

            

          Anthony R. Fanucci 

                       President of Council 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


